
Clerical Roundtable 
February 10, 2021 

Zoom Meeting 
 

Attendees: Peggy Doolittle, Melissa Eckenrode, Cheryl Evans, Kristi Klien, Denise Kuzma, 
Andrea Malia, Rose Striefsky, Pauline Palko, Janet Bernick, Courtney Jones, Linda Scherer, 
Laura Talerico, Jill Lear, Karyn Marx, Ann Keeler, Jennifer Kretsch, Donna Rupp, Eve Walsh, 
Cheryl Evans, Tammi Cherra, Ellen Judge, Mary Beth Watson, Lori Flynn, Laurie McCoy, 
Rosemary Ferris, Amy Black, Tara Seely, “Galaxy J3 Achieve” 

 

Special Guest: Patty Tetreault 

Peggy Doolittle offered the Opening Prayer. 

Before opening the room up for questions, Patty followed up on items from previous meetings 
and answered questions sent in prior to the meeting. 

 Cutbacks possible in the Fall of 2021, possibility of making a position a 10 or 11 month 
instead of removing position - After Zoom meeting with Father and Ed, regarding the 
pressure we would feel from Covid. She stated that the University has tried to cut 
expenses to balance out this year. Federal government has provided some support.  What 
they do for the future is that they will continue to evaluate and look at opportunities with 
things that come up. We absolutely can save money by making a 12 month position a 10 
or 11 month. Certainly, it is an option that supervisors or managers can look at. It does 
offer a little savings but not a significant savings and may not fit in all situations. We will 
see how things play out. Denise expressed how there are a lot of people feeling anxious 
about possible layoffs during this Covid time. Patty explained that our industry is under 
pressure without the pandemic due to changing demographics. Many schools had to take 
immediate steps because of Covid in combination from everything to save money. Patty 
isn’t going to lie and hide the possibility from us, but also said that people shouldn’t be 
losing sleep over the possibility of impact on positions. She wishes she could say to not 
worry about anything. 

 

 





Vaccine eligibility--Education in 1B being expanded to include all education employees. From 
what Patty understands it has been expanded. But she is not 100% until they hear from the state 
when they move to 1B. 

Q: If someone didn’t get the email about setting up a labpass account by Sunday what do they 
do? 

A: Send Elisa an email and she will get you set up with an account 

Q: If you received the first dose of the vaccine last week, will they be setting up the next dose 
appointment 

A: On the back of the card it, should have the date of your next appointment that should be at the 
same time as your first one.  

Some final thoughts 

Send an email to staffsenate@scranton.edu if there are any additional questions 

Send any calls regarding VITA program to Laura Talerico at 570-941-4047. Information will be 
in Royal News this week as well. Information is also on the University of Scranton website. 

Jennifer Pennington couldn’t attend. There is a Diversity Initiative Review Board meeting 
coming up: 

o The Jesuit Center and OED will host a Diversity/Inclusion workshop on February 25 @ 
12 PM Link to info: https://www.scranton.edu/equity-diversity/events.shtml 

Staff Senate Updates 

Staff senate meeting next Wednesday, February 17th at 10am. Meeting are open to all staff. If 
you would like to attend, get in touch with one of the staff senators.  

Communications Symposium on Tuesday, April 14th at noon 

Meeting adjourned at 12:45pm 

 

 


